

SETAUKET ELEMENTARY PTA

General Meeting Minutes             
January 14, 2021

1. Pledge
2. President’s Welcome
a. Rules for Zoom Meetings
3. Principal’s & Assistant Principal’s Reports:
a. Drills: All fire and lockdown drills are completed and up to date until the spring. 
b. Cultural Arts:
I. A musical presentation from Jared Campbell was done virtually for all students.
II. There will be a virtual presentation for all 4th graders from the Long Island Museum. The speaker will be Beth Anderson who wrote Lizzie Demands a Seat.
III. On January 25th there will be a virtual presentation on ancient civilization for all 6th grade students.
IV. There will be a virtual presentation with the Islanders on March 17th for all students. The presentation will be approximately 30 minutes long.
c. Current DOH Guidelines: 
I. The entire class is no longer required to quarantine if there is a positive COVID case. 
II. The current guidelines from the DOH state that only those that are within 6 feet of the person (with or without a mask) for longer than 10 minutes are required to quarantine.
d. Tutoring: 
I. This is provided for students who have COVID or have to quarantine due to exposure. 
II. Tutoring is not provided for those who have to quarantine do to travel. 
III. Tutoring is currently backlogged. If the student returns to school before their 2 weeks of tutoring ends, they will still receive tutoring. 
e. Recess is currently on a rotation schedule. They are looking into buying new recess tools/toys for the students.
4. Board of Education Report: Nothing new to report. The BOE representative was unable to attend the meeting.
5. Treasurer’s Report: Nothing new to report. The treasurer was unable to attend the meeting. 
6. Corresponding Secretary Report: Nothing new to report. The corresponding Secretary was unable to attend the meeting.
7. Recording Secretary Report:
a. Minutes from November 17th have been emailed and are available on the Setauket PTA website.
b. Minutes Review: Those in attendance were asked to review the minutes from November 17th and asked to vote for the motion.
c. Minute Vote: Marilyn Eilenberger 1st motion, Kate Puopolo 2nd motion. Motion to accept minutes passed.
8. Council Delegate Report:
a.  The district had no plan to close the schools, unless directed from the state to do so.
b. The PTA can no longer advertise basket dinners, it must be advertised as door prizes.
9. Vice President’s Report:
a. Reflections Winners: Setauket Elementary had 6 students with eateries who won for Suffolk County and are going to New York State.
b. Spirit Wear: Currently picking up the last order that came in and looking into new items for the spring.
c. Membership: Currently there are 133 total members. 37 of the 133 members are staff.
d. We are currently looking for a volunteer to chair WINGO night. 
e. The PTA is currently looking for volunteers to chair the following events for next year:
I. F.A.S.T
II. Career Day
III. Back to School Bash
IV. Spring Fling
V. Gingerbread U
VI. WINGO
10. President’s Report
a. Please join our Social Media Groups/Website/Emails Blasts subscription.
b. Activities for second half of the year:
I. Virtual Book Fair: The virtual book fair will take place between February 1st and February 14th. 
II. Mixed Bags: This is been worked on. More information will be available soon.
III. District Run Milk and Cookies Night: This is going to be done virtually throughout the district. The details of this are still being worked on. 
IV. Fun Run: 
i. This is being done in lieu of the basket dinner. All proceeds will go to cultural arts.
ii. Kerri Gitto is organizing the event through Elite Feet. 
iii. This will be a virtual event that families can do at home in their own time. 
iv. All participants will receive a race bib with their name on it in the mail as well as a medal. 
v. A date for this event is currently being worked on and more information will be provided soon.
V. Spring Pictures: Spring pictures are temporarily scheduled for April 28th.
VI. Plant Fair: The plant fair this year will be held outside in May.
VII. Teacher Appreciation: This is still being worked on. Due to COVID, it’s limited on what can be done. We are thinking about getting food trucks. More information to come.
VIII. Science Fair: Due to COVID, the district has asked us not to have this event this year.
IX. End of the Year Party: Depending on regulations, we are hoping to do an outdoor end of the year party/activity for the students and families.  
11. 6th Grade Committee Update
a. T-shirt Sizes and Money:
I. Multiple requests have been sent out to 6th grade parents regarding this. A final notice will be sent out soon.
II. T-Shirt sizes and money are due by January 22nd. This is a hard deadline and cannot be extended for any reason.
b. Art Contest: The art contest has concluded. All art work was submitted anonymously and the winner will be announced soon. 
c. Yearbook:
I. Baby pictures and pictures of students through the years are due by January 22nd. This is a hard deadline and cannot be extended for any reason.
II. Multiple requests have been sent out to all 6th grade parents regarding this. A final notice will be sent out soon.
12. Questions – New Business
13. Adjournment: Lyndsey Travis 1st motion, Kate Puopolo 2nd motion. Meeting adjourned.
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